

Hybrid Meeting Minutes

Silverdale Water District Office 5300 NW Newberry Hill Road, Silverdale (also via *Zoom*)

June 12, 2025

Call to order

Jason Nutsford (Kitsap PUD) called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM, followed by introductions.

Approval of minutes

David Vasquez (Kitsap PUD) made a motion to approve the minutes from May's meeting. Tony Lang (Manchester Water District) seconded. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report

Secretary/Treasurer Diana Craigen (Silverdale Water District (SWD)) reported: The current statement balance is \$7,498.52. This balance does not reflect two outstanding invoices totaling nearly \$800.00. There remains one outstanding dues payment from an associate member. A \$250.00 refund has also been received for our booth at the Home & Remodel Expo. Cami Apfelbeck (City of Bremerton) made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report. David seconded. Following no discussion, the motion passed.

Old business

No report.

Regulatory agency reports

WA Department of Health—Office of Drinking Water (WA DOH ODW)

Candida Granillo-Dodds and Ben Majors (both with WA DOH ODW) reported: Recent DWAG
meeting overview: budget cuts and staffing changes; regional staff assignments are not changing.
Andy Anderson (WA DOH ODW) is retiring this month. SRF funding discussed; utilities are urged
to apply for SRF sooner than later. A water resiliency element is now required in water system
plans. Discussion ensued.

Kitsap Public Health District (KPHD)

Kim Jones (KPHD) reported on the County's process for submitting water system plans.

Department of Ecology (Ecology)

No report

Taskforce reports

Public Outreach & Conservation (contact: Lisa Campbell, lisa.campbell@ci.bremerton.wa.us)

Diana reported: Kids' Day went well; Kitsap Fair coming up, August 20-24.

Legislation (contact: Mike Pleasants, mpleasants@swd16.org)

No report.

Cross-Connection Control (Jim Monaghan, jmonaghan@calwater.com)

• Jim Monaghan (WA Water) reported: Great discussions with other purveyors and DOH reps at recent taskforce meetings.



GIS & Asset Mgmt (contacts: Jim Hershberger, jhershberger@calwater.com; Katrina Harris-Lewis, kharris@kpud.org)

• Jim Hershberger (WA Water) reported on a recent roundtable discussion; Maximo implementation; GIS conference next week.

Shared Resources (contact: Andrew Cook, operations@northperrywd.org)

No report.

Emergency Management (contact: Sid Williams, swilliams@swd16.org)

 Diana discussed her recent correspondence with PSE. They are available to present to WaterPAK, but their presentation needs to be modified for the group. Cami mentioned a new contact for Kitsap DEM, Brian Nielson. Diana will reach out to him about presentation to the group. Discussion ensued.

Regional Water Cooperative of Pierce County (contact: Shawn O'Dell, sodell@wawater.com)

 Jon Davies (BHC Consultants) reported: Two additional Pierce County water utilities have discovered PFAS in their systems. They are drilling down to deeper aquifers, 600—800 feet deep. Lakewood Water District is designing additional treatment plants. There is a current shortage of well drillers. Pierce County is seeking accreditation to become an independent water purveyor.

General discussion

- Kitsap County Fire Marshal David Lynam (Kitsap County Department of Community Development) discussed fire code changes for cities and rural areas. Discussion ensued.
- Shawn Adire (Kitsap County Public Works) talked about the proposed water park in Silverdale.
- Cami advised utilities to revamp and coordinate their Emergency Response Plans.
- Jason asked about construction meters and fill stations. Discussion ensued.
- Cameron Shoemaker and Rocky Anderson, both with ADC Wastewater, introduced themselves.
 ADC Wastewater, a company that specializes in water and wastewater solutions, is interested in becoming an associate member of WaterPAK.
- The group discussed plans for a summer barbeque and tour of Bremerton's Casad Dam. The barbeque / tour is tentatively scheduled for August 14 in place of August's regular WaterPAK meeting. Diana will look into reserving the picnic shelter at Jarstad Park and rental costs for 15passenger vans.

Adjournment: With no further business to discuss, Jason motioned to adjourn the meeting. Cami seconded. Meeting adjourned at 11:07 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Diana Craigen
WaterPAK Secretary & Treasurer